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SILC COUNCIL QUARTERLY BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES - DRAFT
November 11, 2016
Crowe Plaza Lansing West, Lansing MI 
SILC Voting Members Present: Aaron Andres, Robin Bennett, Gabriella Burman, Alexander Darr, Lisa Cook-Gordon, Sara Grivetti, Kelsey Kleimola, Rebecca Parten, Mairead Warner, Jim Whalen.
SILC Voting Members Absent: None
SILC Voting Members Excused: Michael Hamm.
SILC Ex-Officio Members Present: Leamon Jones (BSBP).
SILC Staff: Rodney Craig, Tracy Brown.
Guests Present: Annette Blough, Eleanor Canter, Tamera Collier, Joe Harcz.
SILC BUSINESS MEETING

R. Bennett called the meeting to order, 10:04 am, a quorum was present.  
WELCOME & INTRODUCTIONS

R. Bennett welcomed Council members, Ex-Officios and guests, introductions were made.

AGENDA
The November 11, 2016 Quarterly Business Agenda was reviewed. 
Motion by A. Andres, seconded by L. Cook-Gordon to approve the November 11, 2016 Agenda. Carried.
The September 30, 2016 SILC Council Business Meeting Draft minutes.

Motion by G. Burman, seconded by A. Andres to approve the September 30, 2016 meeting minutes, as mailed. Carried.
SILC REPORTS

Executive Committee ~ Discussed re-forming the Recruitment Committee and creating a mentoring group with current Council members and new Council members.

Motion by G. Burman, seconded by L. Cook-Gordon to re-form the SILC Recruitment Committee. Carried.
Motion by R. Parten, seconded by G. Burman to create a mentoring group with current Council members and new Council members. Carried.
Finance Committee ~ Looking for one more Council member to join this committee. 
We received a proposal for Youth Training, youth specialists from CILs across the state have come together and formed a statewide team with the goals of sharing ideas, information, progressing youth services and ultimately building a stronger collaboration between all of the CILs. The proposal costs of training for 40 youth specialists across Michigan and the proposed total cost was $12,680.
Motion by A. Andre, 2nd by R. Parten to approve the cost for the Statewide Youth Training. Carried.
Committee discussed how this structure would work for future requests, how it would come in through the financial committee and be evaluated, also the financial committee would be responsible to create a maximum amount for events or requests and the full Council would evaluate, discuss and determine how those would be funded or if they would be funded.

Committee also discussed financial commitments for future IL summits.
SPIL Committee ~ Discussed the need to look at the SPIL in terms of our Federal mandate to monitor, review, and evaluate the services moving forward. 

Discussed committee co-chair definition. Co-chair can be someone on this Council who has a disability who was a “participant.” It doesn’t have to be someone outside of the Council. 
The SILC Council will need to amend the FY2017-19 SPIL in the near future to identify one DSE. Recommendation: To re-form the existing SPIL Writing Team and add one Council member.
Motion by S. Grivetti, 2nd by L. Cook-Gordon to accept the reports as presented by the committees. Carried.
OPERATIONS REPORT

4th Quarter Staff Operations Report was reviewed. 
Motion by A. Andres, seconded by S. Grivetti to accept and place on file the 4th Quarter Staff Operations Report. Carried.

SILC Executive Director Report:

· Staff informed both DSE Directors of the need for the amendment and the legal notification from ACL. Received a response back from both of them understanding that we will be working on that. There is potential budget ramification going into the future. Staff is working on presenting scenarios and the process of analyzing the budget on any potential impact to SILC operations because of this.
· Staff received a request from California SILC to visit their Council at one of their Council meetings and present on collaborative activities with the CIL network data and how it's been utilized to increase capacity in the network including data reporting, funding capacity, all levels to it. It was great to see another state especially that large of a state with the diversity on their council. It was a very well received presentation and California SILC covered the funding for this visit/presentation.
· As SILC staff we continue to support net CIL and the database system.
· Since the last Council meeting we facilitated two group meetings, prepared agendas, minutes and also in support of that.
· Staff has been taking a look and invited to view the upcoming changes to ACLs intake system for uploading reporting and the SPIL.
· Staff has been working collaboratively with the CIL Network with the DSE on improvements to them, to the database system, internal control systems in it that help ensure accountability and improvement.

· SILC has identified several qualified candidates to fill the advocacy coordinator role. We had a series of interviews this week. We are looking at one more round of interviews, we have three candidates that are going to be contacted next week.
· SILC staff continues its role, Sara is also a co-chair, as Region Five Representatives to SILC Congress.
STATE PLAN

· The final FY2014-2016 SPIL Report has been posted to our website www.misilc.org 

· There were nine objectives and 27 measurable indicators in this SPIL.

· Essentially nine of them remained on target and completed and approximately 26 of the 27 were completed. 

· The only area that did not have a completion was the Youth Leadership Forum but that is in process.  
· Request for future SPIL monitoring reports of the SPIL committee is that we have a cumulative report from year to year. 

· It's more about impact. The number of people the CILs transitioned out of nursing homes is over 4,000 people during the FY2014-16 SPIL period.

DSU Reports

BSBP- Leamon Jones (Attachment A)
APRIL Conference 
· Rodney had the honor to present with Council member Jim Whalen and Tamara Collier from Disability Network in Muskegon on tracking outcome data and youth programs for CILs. 
· The majority of children with a disability live in a rural area. When disabilities are obtained the majority will have to move to a rural area due to practical reasons essentially cheaper rent, persons with disabilities living in rural areas have impenetrable barriers to IL services and supports and the CILs and SILCs in those rural areas face shortages to provide services and gaps in those services. That was a pretty impactful portion of his presentation. 

· April gave an update on their advocacy efforts that they are doing there and almost all of those surveys that they have done of all the CILs and SILCs in the nation have rated transportation as essentially the number one and as far as they are concerned only advocacy effort that needs to be had, that transportation goes to the essence of independent living by allowing you to have the ability to live wherever you would like to in the lifestyle you would like to choose.

· It limits the ability to get personal care supports and almost any other supports and they view that as a fundamental civil rights issue.

· There was a great breakout session on SILC Financial Management and financial procedures. We will be using information that we brought back at the Finance Committee to take a look and make sure our financial policies are correct and have the necessary internal controls.

IL Network Update  
· The CILs are always in constant pursuit of resources, constant pursuit of processes that work for us. We are working as a network to refine and redesign that process so that we can do even more from the CIL process and funding resource stream. 
· We continue to work with MRS, BSBP and other folks, school districts, youth transition services and meeting not only the legal mandates of WIOA but also the sort of moral mandates, the civil rights mandates outlined in WIOA to do better by our youth. 

· The CILs are working directly with some of the new Pre-Employment Counselors, Transition Services Counselor with MRS have been involved in a co-training. We participated in the first ever co-training of the Pre-Employment Counselors with IL staff in the room and learning together on some things. 

· Also as a network we are in process of really looking at how the network supports individual centers and the network as a whole in terms of things like program design, business strategy, all of those things that are important organizational development. 
ACTION REQUIRED ITEMS

NEW BUSINESS:
Advocacy Position
· No final decision has been made. Interviews will be completed by the end of November.

Common Disability Agenda Implementation
OLD BUSINESS:
None
Public Comment – Attachment B
Presentation by Tamera Collier, Executive Director, Disability Network West Michigan.
COUNCIL DEVELOPMENT
· Council members were asked to fill out “What Every Council Member Should Know” a couple areas to address were related to technical information of how CIL funding and by definition SILC funding comes through the Federal and state Government to the CILs and SILC, and compliance indicators.
· S. Grivetti explained CIL funding and SILC funding comes through the Federal and State Government to the CILs and SILC. And compliance indicators.

· R. Craig explained that the SILC is a 501c3 Corporation, a Non-profit Corporation and each of the appointed Council members are board members of that corporation.
· www.ilru.org is a great resource it has all kinds of information about SILCs and their development.
OTHER
ADJOURNMENT 
SILC Business Meeting adjourned at 2:27 p.m.
ATTACHMENT A
BSBP- Leamon Jones
· BSBP has a new director, his name is William Robinson.

· BSBP ended the fiscal year. All of our reports are being compiled at this particular time and things are moving along in very good form.

· We are continuing to reach out to provide additional services.

· The key in the Vocational Program is to meet the laws of the new legislation and that is a continual process.

· At this point, staff is at the National Conference in San Diego which will be wrapping up today and probably have some additional information regarding some of those requirements.

· We continue to provide services to the Independent Living Program. 

· We added new staff and additional staff that will enable us to meet some of the objectives and provide additional services.
· BSBP is currently working on year end reports. 

· BSBP is looking forward to a productive year.

ATTACHMENT B
Eleanor Cantor
Thank you, dear Michigan SILC Council members I see from the financial reports that Mike Hamm is in the SILC budget to finance Disability Network West Michigan's media campaign by public relations firm and does not intend to bring this quote major spending to the full Council for consideration.

Public relations firm has counseled Disability Network West Michigan to engage the law firm Warner, Norcross and Judd to threaten, intimidate and coerce consumers to forfeit their first amendment rights. These actions constitute retaliation under the Rehabilitation Act and the Americans with Disabilities Act and are obviously not an appropriate use of taxpayer dollars.

Is the SILC funding these unethical and illegal activities?  Mike Hamm is a current board member at Disability Network West Michigan.

It's a major conflict of interest for him to be funneling SILC dollars to his organization especially when those dollars are being used for illegal purposes and even more so when that purpose is to illegalize and criminalize this and this quote major spending has never been discussed at any open meeting.

I have repeatedly requested the SILC resource plan but receive only financial reports in response which does not in any way specify how much major spending the SILC has allocated for this media campaign.

What services are being purchased and from whom?  I know many of you are new to the SILC and you may have heard some terrible things about us. I ask you to please focus on the concerns being brought to your attention. Your treasurer just got caught with his hand in the piggy bank, this matter requires your immediate attention. The attacks on consumers need to stop immediately.

Joe Harcz

Joe Harcz citizen advocate who happens to be blind, I want to echo what Eleanor said, this also going to the application of the State Board to follow the Public Meetings Act and to follow‑up with the Freedom of Information Act.  I informed you that all the committees must give notice and must be able to undiscernible so is the Michigan Attorney General.

We did not even have our SPIL Writing Team open to the public and none of these EC meetings, financial meetings or SPIL team meetings were given notice.

Two, whenever a citizen of the state requests from the head of the entity any information a failure to respond is a violation of the Freedom of Information Act. These are obligations.

This goes to even informing prior to this meeting board members or members of the SILC, we have some very important things this morning like having to amend the state plan and public documents from ACL that were not released before this meeting. 

This goes to conflict of interest and conflict of interest laws in this state is people voted on a $12000 SILC funding for agencies that they are engaged with. Ms. Grivetti wants it to just go to network. She is the chair. I assume she is the one who made that proposal.

By law, people are supposed to disclose their conflict of interest and report for voting on it and I'm not saying anything about whether that is a good program or not, I don't know.

We don't have enough information.

And it also goes to Mr. Whalen because he is a part of the Disability Network to simply state I have a conflict of interest, and this is what it is, I work for this organization, this is State and Federal money going to work.

The other thing and it is a very important consideration, you know, although Mr. Jones got cutoff on my end, it went blank on the phone but our resource plan is going to be extremely impacted by this decision.

And the final I just totally gruesome when I hear Mr. Whalen talk about the need for ADA training and hire youth and what not when I and several other people with disabilities were refrained from even attending our ADA Celebration which by the way was on U.S. Constitution Day because we are carrying leaflets and carrying a message and in direct violation of our known civil rights and civil rights of adults.

The former chair played a major role in this document in the public record and so did the SILC by absence of even objecting to that horrendous onslaught against adults with disabilities who use wheelchairs and use white canes and who were denied entry under the coat of arms and no less of which by the way I was arrested for simply trying to attend my own free public event.

That is the most horrendous onslaught of known civil rights of people with disabilities I ever saw and this body and personnel on it engaged in violation of the very civil rights which you are supposed to systemically protect.

The other thing is where is our Systems Advocate?  You know, that is very cloudy to me and I'm going to make a formal request right now for all the correspondences related to the amendments that are required between the two DSEs which we are only supposed to have one and the public official Mr. Rodney Craig which he denoted earlier in this meeting.

That is a FOIA request ladies and gentlemen. Those are public records. We have the right to them. And I want yesterday.

